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March 14, 2018








Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on March 14, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
`
 
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer



Dusty Keller, Operator 



Ten (10) Citizens

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the February meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the February meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE JANUARY AND FEBRUARY FINANCIAL REPORTS

Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the January and February Financial Reports.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Dusty Keller
REPLACEMENT PART FOR BURNED OUT MOTOR CONTROL CENTER SURGE PROTECTOR


Dusty Keller reported that they installed the replacement part for the burned-out motor control center surge protector. He said they made the purchase online because $550.00 was the best price they could find.   

OLD BLOWER/CONTROL BUILDING -  PAINT IS PEELING


Mr. Keller also reported that the paint is peeling on a different area of the building than what was previously repainted.   Dennis Firestone commented that they should get the same people to do the painting as they had before, and Scott Rights, Township Engineer said he will get an estimate.
PUMP STATION GENERATOR DISCUSSION 


Dusty Keller explained that they are looking into possibly a tow-behind portable generator to use at either off-site pump station.  Scott Rights said the pumps are currently doing what they’re supposed to be doing, but the Ingram Micro Pump Station is 20 years old.   Dennis Firestone asked if there are currently back-up systems hooked up to the pump stations.  Mr. Keller said the tow-behind generator would be a backup to the backup.  Kerry McCrary commented that the Board is interested in purchasing a permanently mounted generator for when the power goes off at the Township Building.  A discussion was held regarding the different companies that could be contacted for a quote.  Dusty Keller said they will check on prices as will and forward the information to the Township.   

PENN POWER PREVENTATIVE MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT FOR THE WWTP GENERATOR -$1,289.00


After a brief discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the Penn Power Maintenance Agreement.  All approved.

DISCUSSION TO DETERMINE IF THERE ARE ANY PAVING PROJECTS WITHIN THE TWO SANITARY SEWER AREAS THAT MIGHT REQUIRE MANHOLE RISERS

There are no road projects within the sanitary sewer areas.  
CARWASH PRETREATMENT PERMIT


Dusty Keller explained that a few changes were made to the conditions of the Liberty Carwash Pretreatment Permit regarding calibrations since the installation of the Omni-Site Pump, and asked Dennis Firestone to sign the accompanying letter that will be sent to the Carwash with their permit.  
  ENGINEER’S REPORT –  SCOTT RIGHTS
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month. 
1.  
Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:

a.
No operational issues to report this month.

b.
Spare Mixer Purchase:  Refer to March 13, 2018 email for quotes and recommendations.  Scott Rights reported that he received a quote of $8,126.66 from Veolia (Kruger) and a quote of $8,915.00 from Kershner Environmental for the spare mixer purchase.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to purchase the spare mixer from Veolia (Kruger).  All approved.  
c.
Sewer Main Cleaning and Televising:  Refer to March 13, 2018 email for quotes and recommendations.  Scott Rights reported that he received a quote of $12,372.00 from USG and a quote of $16,265.00 from Mr. Rehab for the sewer main cleaning and televising.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to go with USG to do the sewer main cleaning and televising.  All approved.  
2. 
Chapter 94 Annual Wasteload Management Report for the Lickdale Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP):  Our office has commenced preparation of the annual wasteload management report due PADEP on March 31.  The average daily flow and 3-month maximum flow for 2017 was computed at 56,000 and 72,000 gallons per day (gpd), respectively.  The average monthly organic loading and maximum monthly organic loading was computed at 134 and 182 pounds per day (ppd), respectively.  The WWTP is permitted for a hydraulic and organic loading of 210,000 gpd and 525 ppd, respectively.  The WWTP is neither operating nor is it projected to be operating in either a hydraulic or organic overload condition in the upcoming five (5) year period.   Both the Ingram Micro and Logistics Park Pump Stations operated well under their design capacity in 2017 as well.  We anticipate completing a draft in the upcoming days and will distribute to the Supervisors and WWTP Operator for review and comment.  After a brief discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the Chapter 94 Annual Wasteload Management Report contingent upon the NLCA’s review of the report.  All approved.  
3.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.

a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  This project has been granted conditional final land development plan approval.  Outstanding items with respect to sanitary sewer include a copy of the sewer easement agreement between the Developer and the Lickdale Fire Company, an approved copy of the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit (HOP) to bore underneath Route 72 and the executed HOP Indemnification Agreement.  The Developer and his Engineer continue to work to resolve these issues.  Scott Rights asked Attorney Bametzreider if he ever received the Indemnification Agreement for this project.  Attorney Bametzreider said he had not received the Agreement.  
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III):  This project is in the construction phase.  Construction for the low-pressure sewer boring in Bordnersville Rd inside the Route 81 right-of-way has been completed.  Work on the remainder of the low-pressure sewer is scheduled to resume in the upcoming weeks.  (No change since last Board meeting).

c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  This project is in the construction phase.  Installation of the low-pressure sewers on the site and the grinder pump station has been completed.  Final connection shall be made to the future Logistics Park Phase 2 low pressure sewers in Bordnersville Rd.  towards the northeast corner of the site.  The system for this site shall remain privately owned by the property owner.  Our office continues to provide periodic spot inspections.  

4.
Dedication of Select Logistics Park Sewers:  As directed by the Board at their August 9 meeting, we completed our review of the Logistics Park sewers to identify which runs should be considered for dedication to the Township.  We provided our findings in our email dated September 12.  The owners of Lots #1 and #2 have yet to indicate that they have an interest in dedicating the lines.  (No change since last Board meeting).
5.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to work with the Township to finalize the revised and updated documents. 
ATTORNEY’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER

UNION/NLCA OPERATOR AGREEMENT ADDENDUM # 2



Atty. Bametzreider presented the Board with Addendum #2 to the Wastewater Operations Professional Services Agreement between Union Township and the Northern Lebanon County Authority.  He explained that the agreement is increasing the rate to $55.00 per hour for seven (7) days a week between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. and services outside those hours will be billed at the rate of $82.50 per hour as of January 1, 2018.  He noted that going forward, the addendum in the agreement states that the Township must be notified in writing no later than November 1st of any rate increases for the following year.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve Addendum #2 to the Wastewater Operations Professional Services Agreement.  All approved.  
DAY’S INN PARKING IN ACCESS LANE 

Atty. Bametzreider said he contacted Days Inn about parking in the access lane and the owner said they will do everything they can to keep the access open and are willing to work with the Township to install signs to keep it open.



Dusty Keller commented that the State Police were recently in the area training, and their cars were blocking the access.  A discussion was held about what type of signs to post and Atty. Bametzreider recommended posting signs that say “Do Not Block Lane – Violators Subject to Towing.  Dennis Firestone commented that they will also discuss the signage at next month’s Sewer Meeting.  
LIBERTY CARWASH OMNI-SITE PUMP


Atty. Bametzreider also reported that Liberty Carwash has installed the Omni-Site Pump that will help to identify their actual usage.  
NEW BUSINESS

RAISED MANHOLES THAT CATCH SNOW PLOW WHEN PLOWING SNOW


Bryan Michael said he checked the manholes in King’s Plantation and none of them are causing any problems when plowing snow.     

BILLS



Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to pay the bills in the amount of $6,749.17.  All approved. 
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, April 11, 2018 at 6:30 P.M

ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 7:06 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,







Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
